Telegrams: "MEDTRAIN" Nairobi TELEPHONE: NAIROBI 2725191, 2725711/14 Fax:2722907 Email: info@kunte.ac.ke Please address all correspondence to: The Director When replying please quote



KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING COLLEGE P.O BOX 30195-00100 NAIROBI

Ref: No. KMTC/TR/9/VOLVI 019th September 2019

Hon. John Munene Wambugu, MP Kirinyaga Central Constituency Parliament Building P O BHox 41842-00100 NAIROBI

LETTER OF NO OBJECTION IN ESTABLISHING KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING RE: COLLEGE CAMPUS AT KERUGOYA TOWN, KIRINYAGA CENTRAL

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 28th June 2019 on the above subject.

Thank you for the interest you shown in starting a KMTC campus in Kerugoya in Kirinyaga Constituency.

We are pleased to note that the Kirinyaga CDF has committed to allocate five (5) acres of land for development and a total of 20 million budget spread out in three (3) years for the project, indeed establishing a campus in Kirinyaga county will encourage more locals to join MTC and thereby contribute to the achievement of universal health coverage.

We have no objection for this initiative and KMTC is committed to support you in this venture. It is in this regard that I attach a list of items required to start a KMTC campus. Kindly read through an once satisfied that you can fulfill them, feel free to invite us to the site to see and verify what exists on the ground.

Should you require any clarification, do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours

Prof. Michael Kiptoo

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER